The October 2019 monthly meeting of the Central New York Region of the Sports Car Club of America was called to order at 7:11 PM, Wednesday, October 9, 2019, at the American Legion in Liverpool, NY by Regional Executive Ed Leubner. sixteen people were in attendance.

Ed Leubner made a motion to accept the minutes of the September meeting. The motion was seconded by Billy Meade and approved by unanimous voice vote.

Regional Executive's Report

R.E Ed Leubner.

Someone hacked our email accounts. Watch for these and never believe that Ed will ask you to purchase items via email.

Dennis Hesse had posted a photo from the Street Survival event with the attending students.

This Street Survival event was sold out... Great Job!

Don't forget...We are always looking for articles to publish in the Snarling Newsletter.

Assistant Regional Executive's Report

A.R.E. Mark Bizzozero. Mark has no official report.

Treasurer's Report

Treasurer Jay Cartini: R.E. Ed Leubner reported that an invoice came in from National. They are being vigilant on the weekend membership event fees.

Jay reported that he paid invoice along with the last solo audit. The club brought in more revenue than expenditures for last month. *Treasurers Report Attached*

Secretary's Report

Secretary Chris Whaley: My candidacy was submitted for the Area 10 Director position. Also, Chuck Dobbs Jr has announced his intentions to run for the position. We hope that this opportunity provides Area 10 with the chance to pick the best suited candidate. I appreciate everyone's support and efforts.

Activities Report

Activities Chair Chris Murphy: Ted would like to have some pizza / wings for the next meeting to support the Area 10 elections. Chris said the year-end banquet is being held at Dinosaur BBQ this year at January 26th 2020. We will have the BBQ trifecta again... Come join us and enjoy the talk and food.

Solo Report

Solo Chair Scott Newton. The final Solo event with the Finger Lakes Region on Sept 29th at the Seneca Army Depot was a good time. 10 CNY members attended this joint event. We still need

to finish computing the points. We are exploring ideas to increase attendance at Solo events. As ideas are vetted, we will communicate the plans back to the membership. Safety steward training is being held on Oct 30th 2019.

Rally Cross Report

Rally Cross Chair Billy Meade. Billy reported that prep has begun for the next event. The grass at Walczyks has been mowed and only requires 2 cones. The layout will limit the course to 1 or 2 cars at a time. This will be a 2-day event. So far 11 people have signed up. October 26th / 27th 2019 with overnight camping.

We are working to train more safety stewards.

Flagging and Communications Report

Flagging & Communications Chair Mick Levy. Mick was absent. Mick is at VIR for the SCCA Runoffs where he is flagging and putting out grass fires!

Road Rally Report

Road Rally Chair Frank Beyer. Frank reported that the Finger Lakes Region will have 5 events this season with the 1st in January.

Club Racing Report

Club Racing Chair Dave Cardillo. Dave was absent. No Report.

Membership Report

Membership Chair Andrew Beyer was absent.

R.E Ed Leubner reported membership anniversaries.

- Jon Coffin 36 yrsAndrew Beyer 24 yrs
- Courtney Croasdaile-Blum 14 yrs
- Judi Kenific 6 yrs

Old Business

Solo trailer sponsorship is moving forward and complete. Still awaiting final payment from a few sponsorships. LC Motorsports still needs to supply graphics and payment. Burdick still needs to supply their logo as well.

Last month we discussed putting a Track day (DE) event together. National would have to conduct a safety review of Pineview by Fred Brinkel the Executive Steward, Northeast Division.

We are looking for new walkie talkies for the Solo group.

New Business

Elections are coming up and we need a member to take on the Selection committee. Rex Franklin was selected. As Rex was absent, we were unable to set the slate for nominations.

When asked by the RE, none of the incumbents objected to being nominated for 2020. However, any other members interested in running are invited to come to the November meeting.

Street Survival on October 6th at Griffiss Air Force Base in Rome was a success. Keep up the good work.

Jay brought the last 2 editions of the Apex magazine.

The 50/50 raffle was not held.

At 8:15 PM a motion was made by Mike Donofrio to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by Leo Sawyer and passed unanimously.

Our next regular meeting will be held Wednesday, November, 13th, 2019 at the American Legion in Liverpool, NY at 7:00 pm

Respectfully submitted by Chris Whaley